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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

CEO Report
July 2019
Library Branch Stats
Circulation June
Honey Harbour was 1016 (up 51% from May 2019) (up 16% from June 2018)

Computers 39

Wireless Users 237

Students 28
MacTier was 721 (Down 10% from May 2019) (down 24% from June 2018)

Computers 35

Wireless Users  190

Book club 0

Students 24
Port Severn was 351 (up 133% from May 2019) (down 9% from June 2018)
Overdrive was 504 (up 6% from May 2019) (up 31% from June 2018)
Summary of Library Operations
MacTier
The summer student, Tiffany Stummer, started last week. The staff have been busy preparing for the summer programs. The first one took place this past Wednesday. They had 50 children and 20 adults attend the Biosphere program! 


     Honey Harbour


On June 23rd, we held another ‘Paint a Picture’ program at the BWCC. It was very well attended. 

The picture that we painted was of an outhouse. The participants enjoyed it and are looking 


forward to another one in the fall.


Paige Gendron is our summer student for Honey Harbour. She started two weeks ago and is 



doing very well. 



Port Severn



The library logo is now on the doors at the Port Severn branch. They look great! The wheel chair



ramp and doors that swing out have been ordered by the Township. I am not sure of the expected 



installation date at this time.
 General Items

   1)  The Canada Day Festival in Honey Harbour was a huge success. It was our largest book sale

 
to date. We brought in $1500! The raffle and 50/50 draw went very well. I do not have a total 



yet from this portion of the day but it should be around $1300.


2)
The Township is starting to work on the budget for 2020. I will begin working on the library’s



budget and will bring it to the board for our August 6th meeting.


3)  The Story Walks are now all up at the three branches. We have had many people comment on 



on how much they like them. The only problem that we have encountered so far is in Honey


Harbour. The first night that they were there, five of the signs were removed and the stands were



damaged. I have since relocated the story boards and have secured them to various posts and 



trees. 


4)  MacTier is having a local author, Anthony De Sa, visit the MacTier library on Thursday, 



July 25th at 7:00 p.m. He will be doing a reading from one of his books. I have attached a copy



of the poster for you.


5)  MacTier is also gearing up for their annual book sale which will be held on Saturday, August 3rd.

 
6)  I conducted the yearly staff review for Mandy Near and Jeannette Moreno. They both have done



very well. I did not have anything negative to discuss with them. They have had a very enjoyable



year working at the library. Both are interested in taking a few library courses to further their



knowledge of library systems. 


7)  The big, red, Muskoka chair that is located in the Honey Harbour park has been a huge hit! There



have been so many people that are posing for pictures on it. 

